Silver Lake (Waushara County) WBIC 107900 – External Data Summary
Silver Lake was placed on the 303(d) list, in 1998, because of a “Chronic Aquatic Toxicity” impairment with an unknown pollutant. Local resident Ed Kissinger (ekissing@yahoo.com) questioned Silver Lake’s placement on the 303(d) list for chronic aquatic toxicity and requested WDNR provide information on the 303(d) listing.  WDNR could find no data to support the 1998 toxicity listing and agreed to conduct two ambient toxicity tests in 2010 to either confirm the impaired listing or provide enough data to recommend removing Silver Lake from the impaired waters list.
The State Lab of Hygiene conducted two toxicity tests on ambient water collected from Silver Lake on 8/10/10 and 10/27/10 and no toxicity was observed (attached).  These results, along with the fact that Silver Lake is fully supporting its FAL designated use, led central office to conclude that the “chronic aquatic toxicity” impairment for Silver Lake should be delisted.  The results of these tests are attached to Silver Lake in SWIMS and the information has been sent to West Central Region for an impaired water decision.
DATE:
September 23, 2010



TO:
Bob Masnado – WT/3

FROM:
Kari Fleming - Biomonitoring Coordinator, Bureau of Watershed Management

SUBJECT:
SLH Biomonitoring Results for Silver Lake Ambient Sites
Attached is a copy of the "Ambient Toxicity Test Report Form", which summarizes the toxicity tests completed by the University of Wisconsin-Madison's State Laboratory of Hygiene (SLH) with samples collected in August, 2010 from Silver Lake (Waushara County). 

Acute Toxicity Tests 
No toxicity was observed.  No statistical difference was noted between ambient lake samples and lab water controls. Please see the attached report for more details.

Chronic Toxicity Tests 

No toxicity was observed to Pimephales promelas (fathead minnow) or Selenastrum capricornutum (algae). No statistical difference was noted between ambient lake samples and lab water controls. The Ceriodaphnia dubia (water flea) chronic test was inconclusive due to poor performance of the lab organisms. Please see the attached report for more details.

If you have any questions concerning this report or biomonitoring in general, please call me at (608) 267-7663 or email to: Kari.Fleming@dnr.state.wi.us.



DATE:
November 19, 2010



TO:
Bob Masnado – WT/3

FROM:
Kari Fleming - Biomonitoring Coordinator, Bureau of Watershed Management

SUBJECT:
SLH Biomonitoring Results for Silver Lake Ambient Sites (sampling event #2)
Attached is a copy of the "Ambient Toxicity Test Report Form", which summarizes the toxicity tests completed by the University of Wisconsin-Madison's State Laboratory of Hygiene (SLH) with samples collected in October, 2010 from Silver Lake (Waushara County). 

Acute Toxicity Tests 
No toxicity was observed to Pimephales promelas (fathead minnow) or  Ceriodaphnia dubia (water flea).  See the report for a statistical interpretation of the data.

Chronic Toxicity Tests 

No toxicity was observed to Pimephales promelas (fathead minnow), Ceriodaphnia dubia (water flea) or Selenastrum capricornutum (algae).  See the report for a statistical interpretation of the data.

If you have any questions concerning this report or biomonitoring in general, please call me at (608) 267-7663 or email to: Kari.Fleming@dnr.state.wi.us.
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